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ELECTORAL BOARD MINUTES 

The Portsmouth City Electoral Board met on Wednesday, June 21, 2023, in the Office of the General 
Registrar. Chairman William H. Watts, Sr., Vice-Chair Daniel R. Evans, Sr., Secretary Curtis L. Gunn, and 
General Registrar and Director of Elections Alexandra N. Abell were present. Chief Deputy Registrars April 
L. Barnes and Krystal M. Whitson were also in attendance. Mr. Brian G. Walb addressed the board 
concerning the provisional ballot he cast at Precinct 36, Churchland High School, on Election Day. The 
board determined the validity of the provisional ballots cast and reviewed the statement of results and 
machine tapes for each voting precinct. Chairman Watts recessed the meeting at 4:00 p.m. The meeting 
reconvened at 2:00 p.m. on Friday, June 23, with the same parties in attendance minus the vice-chair and 
Mr. Walb. The board approved the minutes from the May 3rd meeting. They also ascertained the results 
for both primary elections and signed the abstract of votes. The meeting adjourned at 4:25 p.m. 
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